



045-20394

Krabacher, Jay

From: Krabacher, Jay
Sent: Thursday, April 12, 2012 4:20 PM
To: 'Reynolds, Scott D.'; Andrews, David
Cc: King, Kevin
Subject: RE: Notice to Operators for Mamm and COA's

Scott:

Pending a comment or further questions from either Dave or Kevin, I say

"CBL deferment granted."

Regards,

Jay Krabacher

From: Reynolds, Scott D. [<mailto:Scott.Reynolds@encana.com>]
Sent: Thursday, April 12, 2012 3:38 PM
To: Andrews, David; Krabacher, Jay; Kellerby, Shaun; King, Kevin
Subject: Notice to Operators for Mamm and COA's

David, Jay,

I am pretty sure I made a mistake. In the "Notice to Operators Drilling the MesaVerde Group..." it appears to me that rules 2 and 3 apply to the intermediate cement job on Twin Creek 12-6A1? Consequently, I would like to request a variance from Rule 3 and instead, perform the CBL prior to drilling out the intermediate casing on Twin Creek 12-6A1.

The request for variance is based on:

1. 100% returns during the cement job—no losses
2. 42 bbls of good cement back to surface
3. No cement drop in annulus since the cement job.
4. The TXI takes about 48 hours to set enough to get a good bond log so we would need to wait until Late Friday/Early Saturday to run the log. Consequently, we would need to skid the rig back to Twin Creek 12-6A1 after running the CBL on Twin Creek 12-6D1 where we are currently NU BOPE.

Please give me a call if you would like to discuss.

My apologies,
Scott Reynolds
Drilling Engineer – South Piceance
Encana Oil & Gas (USA) Inc
O: 720.876.5255
C: 720.369.0748
F: 720.876.6255
scott.reynolds@encana.com

Take a closer look: www.encana.com

Please note: Encana offices are closed the first and third Friday of each month

This email communication and any files transmitted with it may contain